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September 22, 1999

Jon Hagen

ARECIBO Observatory

HC3 Box S3995

Arecibo, P.R. 00612

Attention: Jon Hagen

Subject: L-3403 Klystron Rebuild

Reference: Our telephone conversation of September 21, 1999

Litton EDD is in the final two years of maintaining the capability to repair/rebuild the L-3403 klystrons. These klystrons were designed in the 1960's and the tooling, test equipment, drawings, and processes have all slowly diminished in usefulness or availability until continuing the product line will not be feasible. Also, knowledgeable technical expertise is becoming lost due to retirement of the engineers and technicians who have worked on this product over the past 30 years. Based upon all this, Litton EDD plans to phase out this product at the end of the present backlog, which will be December 2000. The product line has been kept alive to support the Clear site usage rate of 1.4 klystrons per month. 

The following is the Litton EDD proposal to rebuild units to support your system. 

COSTS

The cost to evaluate and rebuild the unit is based upon a minimum of four (4) rebuildable units being supplied by you The total cost to perform the evaluation and rebuild is as follows;

Test and Evaluation to determine if the unit is rebuildable: 

$   15,000 each

Total rebuild of the unit: 






$ 185,000 each        







Total rebuild unit cost
$ 200,000

DELIVERY
The delivery is based upon the receipt of rebuildable carcasses, which will be evaluated both externally and internally prior to the attempted rebuild. Rebuild will consist of replacing major components such as the electron gun assembly and collector assembly and the reconditioning of the body and external hardware. Body reconditioning may require replacing parts with the L-5773 high efficiency design resulting in reduced operating voltages and increased operating currents. The evaluation must be completed prior to ordering and building the required assemblies. Delivery will start in January 2001 at  one (1) unit every other month.

VALIDITY

This offer is valid for a period of 150 days.

Summary

Litton EDD could rebuild the four L-3403 klystrons to support the Aricebo and Millstone Hill sites. All four units would need to be returned no later than February 2000 for evaluation analysis. A fully funded purchase order would be needed no later than the end of March 2000. Assuming all four units would be deemed rebuildable, the delivery of the rebuilt units would start in January 2001 at a rate of one unit shipped every other month. This would result in the full compliment of four units available by the end of July 2001. 

Please contact me if you have questions or desire to discuss this subject further. Of particular concern is if you could use the unit if the operating voltage and current changes to the L-5773 values if we change body parts. This would need to be cleared up prior to the start of the rebuild effort.

Since Litton plans to terminate all activity on this product line by the end of next year, this will be one of the last opportunities for you to obtain spares to support your system. We will need to obtain your purchase order and assets as delineated above to keep the line viable and support your rebuilds. Your early response to your desires and intent would be appreciated.

Sincerely,

Don Rosenbaum

Senior Sales Engineer

